[image: image1.wmf]
[image: image2.png]NATIONAL LOow INCOME
HoUSING COALITION /LIHIS





For Immediate Release: May 30, 2002

Contact: Kim Schaffer, Communications Director, 202.662.1530 x230
Statement of Sheila Crowley, NLIHC President, on the Release of the Millennial Housing Commission Report

The National Low Income Housing Coalition applauds the Millennial Housing Commission for its thorough and thoughtful analysis of the housing in America, especially its clear documentation of the acute shortage of housing that is affordable for the lowest income people in our country. The commission’s assessment of the centrality of housing in healthy human development and national well-being reflects the view long held by the members of the National Low Income Housing Coalition. 

While the Commission’s report falls short of calling housing a human right, the extent to which the report articulates the intersection between good housing and a host of other important social and economic policy objectives affirms the national goal of a safe, decent, and affordable home for all established by Congress in 1949. 

The Commission rightly asserts the responsibility of the Federal government to intervene in the market’s failure to provide safe, decent, and affordable housing for all, while showing in detail the substantial role of Federal investment in the successes achieved by the private housing sector.  

The National Low Income Housing Coalition will examine all the Commission’s recommendations in detail and provide comments to the members of Congress who are receiving the report today. In particular, we are pleased with the recommendations that call for exit tax relief to aid in the long term preservation of assisted housing, the establishment of a capital fund for the production of rental housing for extremely low income households that closely resembles the proposed national housing trust fund, the plan to aid long term homeless people, and the expansion and improvement of the housing choice voucher program. 

At the outset, we want to express concerns about two recommendations. The first is the lifting of long established affordability requirements for housing provided through the rental production program so that extremely low income households will be paying more than 30% of their income for housing. Second, we oppose the imposition of work requirements as a condition of receipt of direct housing assistance. Both of these recommendations place extra burdens on the poor who are helped by Federal housing programs that are not shared by the millions of other non-poor households who benefit from Federal housing subsidies. 

The National Low Income Housing Coalition thanks the members of the Millennial Housing Commission for its hard work. We urge the President and Congress to take the Commission’s findings seriously and work together to build a Federal budget plan that incorporates the investment required to solve the nation’s affordable housing crisis. America does not lack the resources to solve the affordable housing crisis. What we need is the political will to do so.

Dedicated solely to ending America’s affordable housing crisis
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